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March 8, 2012
His Excellency
Ambassador Néstor Méndez,

Permanent Representative of Belize

  to the Organization of American States,

Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security

Excellency:

The more extensive role we are now called upon to play in matters relating to the fight against drugs and organized crime has increasingly drawn our attention to the fact that, in several countries in the region, the Armed Forces are performing various functions in this field, which sometimes differ from their traditional defense-related tasks. While it is well understood that this is due to armed threats from criminal groups, in some member states there is a growing concern regarding the possible consequences that could derive from an overlapping of functions between the Armed Forces and the Police in a context of weak institutional governance that is still a fact of life in our region.
I believe this is a matter that should be discussed at the Defense Minister level with a view to developing shared points of view which, at the same time, respect the different circumstances of the member states. Given that the Meeting of Ministers of Defense is shortly to take place in Uruguay, it occurred to me that it would be useful and of great interest to the member states of the Organization if these matters could be discussed in the Committee on Hemispheric Security with a view to developing guidelines and ideas for the areas of the Organization tasked with keeping track of these matters and thereby make a contribution to the Meeting.
Accordingly, I have asked the Secretary of Multidimensional Security, Ambassador Adam Blackwell, to contact the Inter-American Defense Board and ask it for an inventory of the various cases and forms of this phenomenon in the region. Our intention is not to elicit a pronouncement on the matter but, rather, to acquire the best information available on background, approaches, and the options available, so that the political organs of the Organization have the information they need to perform their functions appropriately.
Once we have completed that consultation, we will proceed to make the information available to the member states through the Committee on Hemispheric Security.
Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


José Miguel Insulza


Secretary General
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